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May 10, 2021 at 6:30pm
Mackay High School

Attendees: Susan Buescher, Teresa Kraczek, Holly Seefried, Christine Hoover, Cindy Kimball

Mrs. Hoover passed out the MEA’s current proposals and thanked the board members for meeting with them. She stated that the MEA requests that the master agreement remain the same as written with possible updates. Proposal #1 that they be paid at the level of experience and education with the Idaho Teacher Career Ladder and that additional monies that are attached to each level on the career ladder be distributed solely to that corresponding teacher who draws those funds. She is not certain that they have those dollar amounts correct for this year. She would like to know if the amounts are the same as the previous year. 

Mrs. Kimball presented proposal #2. MEA requests that staff perception of administrator surveys continue. 

Mrs. Hoover presented proposal #3. MEA requests the full payment of insurance premiums for those taking the district insurance, perhaps this could better align or be commensurate with similar sized districts in our area. 

Mrs. Kimball presented proposal #4. MEA requests that the district create a local career ladder and salary schedule. With a local salary schedule teachers would be encouraged to enroll in more education classes for credit and move up the ladder to the next rung or lane. Teachers would know what specifically what they could do to earn an increase in salary.

Mrs. Hoover presented proposal #5. MEA requests that certified teacher be permitted to take a 30 minute duty free lunch. 

Superintendent Buescher stated that there is a huge issue with the number of people who save up their personal leave to the last bit of school. It is hard to find substitutes. She is requesting some language be added that they don’t take leave the last two weeks of school unless it is an emergency or that they minimizing the amount of leave the last two weeks of school. She also feels that kids need to be engaged up to the end of school. Mrs. Hoover asked Superintendent Buescher to have that language the next time we meet and they can take it to their members. 

Meeting adjourned at 6:49pm. 
 



